
STATE OF ILLINOIS  

HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 
525 WEST JEFFERSON ST.   •   SPRINGFIELD, ILLINOIS 62761 • (217) 782-3516 FAX:  (217) 785-4111   
 
 
July 9, 2019 
 
ELECTRONICALLY DELIVERED 
 
Justin T. Johnson 
Sr. Corporate Counsel/Associate General Counsel 
Rush University Medical Center 
1700 West Van Buren Street, Suite 301  
Chicago, IL 60612 
 
Re: PROJECT COMPLETION  
 PERMIT #:  16-031 
 FACILITY NAME:  Rush Oak Brook Surgery Center   

PERMIT HOLDER:  Rush Oak Brook Surgery Center, LLC. Rush University Medical 
Center  

 
Dear Mr. Johnson: 
 
On July 1, 2019 the State Board received the final realized cost report for the permit referenced 
above.  Our records will be updated to show that the project was completed on January 30, 2019 
the date the Rush Oak Brook Surgery Center, LLC, 2011 N. York Road, Oak Brook, Illinois was 
licensed. The final realized cost for this project is $20,678,083.  No further action by the permit 
holder is required for the completion of this project in relationship to the Illinois Health Facilities 
Planning Act. 
 
Should you have any questions or concerns please contact Mike Constantino or George Roate of 
my staff at Mike.Constantino@illinois.gov or George.Roate@illinois.gov or 217.782.3516.   
 
Sincerely,  

 
Courtney Avery 
Administrator 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board  
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